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BROADWAS AND COTHERIDGE PARISH COUNCIL
MINUTES OF AN ANNUAL PARISH MEETING
Held on Monday on 13th May 2013 at Broadwas Village Hall at 8.00 pm

Present
Councillors: Winkworth, Tabberer, Oliff, Pearce, Key, Downes, White, Murphy, Norris and the Clerk Mrs Downes.

In attendance
 County Councillor Davies (retired) District Councillors Swinburn and Bass, newly elected County Councillor Phil Grove and various members of the public who were arriving throughout the meeting ( approx 30 )
13/057             Welcome 
                        The Chairman welcomed everyone and thanked District Councillor Swinburn who had arrived directly from a holiday.
13/058            Reports from village organisations.
                       District Councillors  Report

                      Councillors Swinburn and Bass’s annual report is attached to

                      these minutes. Paul and Roger were thanked for their

                      continued support, help and advice in the two years since they

                      took office. Also, for a contribution from Cllr. Swinburn’s fund

                      towards the cost of installing disabled toilet facilities at the

                      sports club in Broadwas.

County Councillor’s Report

                      Alwyn Davies chose not to stand for re-election this year and

                      has decided to retire. His final annual report is attached to these 

                      minutes. 

                      The Chairman thanked him for the support, help and advice

                      given to the Parish Council over the years. Also, for his

                      financial support from his Divisional Fund towards new play 

                      equipment at Berryfields and Bumblebees. He will be sorely

                      missed at future meetings and  was wished a happy retirement. 
                                    


Chairman’s Report.

A copy of this report is attached to these minutes.

        .
13/059
Housing

The Chairman made a Powerpoint presentation of the proposed development of affordable and private homes in Broadwas village. There were also hard copies of the plans available for the public to view. He then took questions from the floor from interested parties.
13/060 
Open forum/public participation
   
A long and detailed and sometimes emotional discussion followed the Chairman’s presentation on Woverley Homes’s proposal for housing development on two sites in Broadwas. The main issues centred on the impact that a development, mainly in relation to the Stoney Ley site, would have on existing properties and safety for vehicles and pedestrians on Stoney Ley.  The Chairman clarified as many technical points as possible from the information provided by the developer.

Considerable discussion also centred on whether a sufficient need in the village has been established for the number of houses proposed. Councillor Swinburn went to very considerable lengths to explain the impact of recent revisions in Government funding arrangements for affordable homes.  In essence this means that central grant funding is no longer available and developers are now encouraged to concentrate on mixed affordable and private market schemes where a cross subsidy arrangement can be achieved.


A very full and frank discussion took place but in the absence of a representative of the developer it was not possible to answer fully all of the questions raised and it was clear that a further meeting on this subject will be required.

The meeting closed at 22:15hrs.
Broadwas & Cotheridge Parish Council

Chairman’s Annual Report 

May 2012 / April 2013  

If there is one thing I have learned during my second year as Chairman is that even at the level of a small Parish Council almost everything takes twice as long to achieve than we have a right to expect.   Those of you who read my report for last year will recall me talking about affordable housing, speed limits, Berryfields improvements and illegal caravans.  I find myself this year talking about the same subjects and it might appear that very little has happened over the past twelve months.  A lot though has been going on behind the scenes.

At the first Council Meeting of the year we received the news that West Mercia Housing were withdrawing from the affordable housing scheme that had been proposed and that had been the culmination of work occupying the Council, the Housing Association and the Community First Housing Enabler for many years.  I for one felt significantly put out by this move and for a period we though the whole exercise had been a waste of time for all concerned.  However, as is often said, when one door closes another opens.  I hope to be able at the Annual Parish Meeting on the 13th May to give details of a new proposal to be offered by Wolverley Homes in conjunction with another housing association.

I reported last time that in discussion with the County Highways Department a proposal was being considered for 40mph buffer speed limits on the A44 at each end of Broadwas.  We were waiting for the necessary traffic order to be prepared when we learned that Highways department had reviewed the proposal internally and with the Police had decided after all to do nothing.  Once again it appeared that a good deal of time and effort had been invested and achieved nothing.  Council members held another meeting with the respective parties on the 25th March and impressed upon them again the strength of feeling that existed in the village in particular the risk and noise nuisance that has not gone away.  Following that meeting we remain hopeful that an acceptable solution will be found particularly in respect of the village approach from the east.

Members have been working throughout the year exploring ways of better utilising the Berryfields playing field.  The application for planning permission for a jogging cum cycle track was submitted for the third time following earlier withdrawal due to objections from Sport England.  Those objections having been addressed the application was approved and the Council is now seeking sources of possible grant funding to get the track built. 

Following advertisement through the Worcestershire Football Association the Council has received an approach from Joe Grange on behalf of a newly formed youth football team calling itself the ‘Lower Teme Lions’.  They have requested the use of Berryfields as their home ground and hope to start playing in a local league in the 2013/14 season.   It will be good to see football played on the pitch again after nearly ten years.   Seven a side goal posts have also been purchased and will be installed together with pitch markings for both formats when the weather improves.
Excellent use was made of the playing field during the Queen’s Diamond Jubilee weekend though the weather did not do us any favours.  I was honoured to plant the Jubilee commemorative tree at the front of the village hall and while I wielded the shovel Ken Downes expertly held the umbrella.  In November the weather did however hold off sufficiently for the first bonfire party on Berryfields for many years and a good time was had by all.  Thanks to the organisers, helpers and contributors of material for the bonfire.  I hope this can become an annual event.

I hope that communication in and around the Parish has continued to improve and residents feel that they are in touch with Parish business.   The Worcestershire County Council website facility for parishes is being used to publish agendas, minutes and reports but we recognise the limitations of the site.  The Teme Valley website operated privately continues to provide a valuable source of general and topical community news in an attractive format.

The Council has made the usual grants of funding to local organisations during the year and additionally were pleased to receive a grant of £4000 from National Grid to compensate for the damage and nuisance during works to repair the river bank below the Church.  Broadwas  Church and its surroundings being most affected by this work the money has been shared equally with the Parochial Church Council in support of Broadwas and Cotheridge Churches.

Our County and District Councillors have again given us tremendous support during the year.  Alwyn Davies, Paul Swinburn and Roger Bass have seldom missed a Parish Council meeting and have always been on hand to provide advice and guidance when required.   A special thank you to Alwyn, who will retire as a County Councillor in May, for his unwavering  help and support for many years, certainly for all the time I have been on the Parish Council.       

Planning matters and the illegal use of private land by caravans at Hill Top have continued to occupy Council’s time and although our powers to deal with such matters are limited the assistance of Paul and Roger in helping to resolve things for us is most welcome.  

Particular thanks are due once again to all members of the Council for their contributions during the year and to the Lengthsman Adrian Bullock, the Public Land Officer Ben Murphy and the Footpaths Officer Peter Miles for their work.  Ben has unfortunately been forced to resign from the role of Public Land Officer due to other work commitments and with our thanks to him go our very best wishes for the future.

My special thanks once again go to our Clerk Sharon Downes whose enthusiasm and dedication is the oil which keeps the whole machine turning.   

 Geoffrey Winkworth MBE

Chairman
May 2013  
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